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2023-2024 

Meetings usually include 
a guest speaker, raffles, 

door prizes and 
surprises. 



President: Frances Nixon 
nixonf@bmts.com 

___ 
 

Vice-President: JoAnn Ruetz 
ljruetz@hotmail.com 

___ 
 

Treasurer: Carole Machan 
machancarole@gmail.com 

___ 
 

Secretary: Rosie Neilson 
Rosieneilson2014@gmail.com 

___ 
 

Insurance: Betty Johnson 
raebett@hurontel.on.ca 

___ 
 

Goodwill: Dianne Simpson 
simpsond@hurontel.on.ca 

___ 
 

Past President: Lynda Cerson 
cersonlynda@gmail.com 

___ 
 

Area 1 Director: Pat Emmerton 
randp@bmts.com 

___ 
 

Communications: Christine Roberts 
christineroberts153@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

September 5: Ainsdale Golf Course 
Back to School Breakfast 

9:30 a.m. arrival, 10:00 a.m. breakfast 
 

October 17: Pine River United Church 
We Are Thankful 

Speaker: Bren de Leeuw 
10 – 10:30 a.m. social, 10:30 – noon business 

(In Memoriam, Convention Report),  
1:00 p.m. speaker 

 
November 23: Kincardine United Church 

Christmas Tea 
Guest: Provincial President Sandra 

Salerno 
 

April 2024: Spring Meeting 
 

June 2024: Year-end Garden Picnic 

Executive Meetings About Us 
    

We are a diverse group of retired 
teachers who support a variety of 
charities including: the United Way 
Backpack Program, Huron Shores 
Hospice, 100 People Who Share, local 
food banks; local Christmas hamper 
programs; the Children’s Wish 
Foundation and the Lake Huron 
Conservation Centre. 

 
We welcome retired women teachers 
and education professionals from 
Kincardine, Walkerton, Hanover, Port 
Elgin, Southampton, Paisley, Ripley, 
Lucknow and surrounding areas. 
 

mailto:simpsond@hurontel.on.ca

